Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on the Special Report by the European Ombudsman following his draft recommendation to the European Commission in complaint 676/2008/RT, adopted by the Commission on 2 March 2011

Rapporteur: Chrysoula PALIADELI (S&D/EL)


EP reference number: A7-0293/2010 / P7-TA-PROV(2010)0436

Date of adoption of the resolution: 25 November 2010


Subject: criticism for delaying a reply to a draft recommendation


Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Petitions (PETT)

Brief analysis/assessment of the Resolution and requests made in it:

The European Parliament considers that the Commission failed to sincerely co­operate with the European Ombudsman by delaying its response to a draft recommendation. It voices concern at what it perceives as a practice of delay and obstruction by the Commission in respect of inquiries of the Ombudsman in cases relating to access to documents.

The European Parliament demands from the Commission an undertaking that it will fulfil its duty of sincere co-operation with the European Ombudsman in future.

Reply to these requests and outlook regarding the action that the Commission has taken or intends to take:
The Commission acknowledges that, in this particular case, there were excessive delays in reviewing its position regarding the disclosure of correspondence sent by Porsche AG to Vice-President Verheugen, following a draft recommendation of the Ombudsman.

The Commission contests, however, the allegation that it has a practice of delay and obstruction with regard to inquiries of the Ombudsman relating to complaints on access to documents.

On the contrary, the Commission takes the draft recommendations of the Ombudsman very seriously and, generally, accepts them.

In this particular case, the draft recommendation, for the first time, concerned disclosure of documents originating with a third party, which opposed disclosure. The Commission accepted the draft recommendation and made a proposal to the author of the documents for partial disclosure.  The delay in taking a final decision was due to the lack of response from the third party and to the Commission's concern to strike the right balance between the interest of transparency and the legitimate interests of a third party.

The Commission is well aware of the need to comply with time limits when handling public access requests. It endeavours to respect deadlines to the extent possible.

The Commission confirms its commitment to co-operate fully with the European Ombudsman.
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